
Report on the March 22, 2023, Organizational meeting of Lincoln Senior Men’s 

Golf League 

 

League president Bill Allen conducted the informational meeting in the Auld 

Pavilion at 10:00 am, March 22nd 2023, with approximately 100 members present.  

Allen first introduced former president, Ned Hedges, who reported upon the 

many improvements in league operations since his retirement.  Allen reported on 

some of the changes in the Fun Day schedule for the coming year.   Many of the 

changes are due to some courses wanting the league to be responsible in 

collecting fees and presenting one check to the course.  President Allen then 

introduced each of the 14 other board members and gave a brief description of 

their responsibilities. 

Wade Forman was introduced and he gave updates on some of the course 

upgrades.  A new software system has been installed making it faster and easier 

to get tee times.   New tee markers are being installed at all courses and the 

green tees will be the forward tees that will be used for junior golfers and 

beginners, yellow tees will replace the former red tees while the white, blue, gold 

and black will remain.  Wade reported that there will be cart path upgrades 

coming at Highlands and Pioneers.  He also talked on the changes at hole # 5 at 

Pioneers. 

Sub list manager, Mike Toomey, spoke briefly on how to arrange for substitutes 

and the process in reporting the changes. 

League treasurer, Dave Pauling, reported applications on the day of 62 to go 

along with the 180 he had received prior to the meeting.  Of the 62, 

approximately 20 will be new members in 2023.  Registration will close on April 

15th. 

A brief Q & A period followed and the primary point was that on all LSMGL 

events, on hole # 15 at Holmes, everyone will use the alternate upper tee box by 

#17 tee box. 

Gary Westerhoff, League Secretary  

  


